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We are committed to proactive 
planning and addressing the 
needs of our community. 

Our Fiscal Year 2025 Pavement 
Management program maintains 
the structural integrity of one of 
our city’s most important and 
valuable assets: our streets. 

A successful and comprehensive 
pavement management program 
includes a variety of pavement 
treatment types and utilizes the 
right pavement treatment for 
the right streets and the right 
pavement condition. 

We also prioritize open 
communication and 
collaboration with the 
community during construction, 
ensuring we meet residents' 
needs while upholding high 
infrastructure standards. 

We appreciate your support and 
realize that this project may be 
of some inconvenience in the 
short term, but will provide long 
term benefits for our 
community.  

 

Project Personnel: 

City of Goodyear 
Tina Sims, Pavement 
Management Coordinator  
Public Works Department 
 
ViaSun Corp. 
German Rosas, Project Manager 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Lower Buckeye Rd Pavement Preservation 
Project From Cotton Ln to S 173rd Ave – East & West Bound Lanes     
Tentative Schedule: November 11th – 19th   

Construction Notice:  

The City of Goodyear Public Works Department will be 
performing a Mill and Overlay project on Lower Buckeye Road 
from Cotton Lane to 173rd Ave.  Project duration is anticipated to 
be November 11th - 19th.  

Lower Buckeye Road project will be a Mill and Overlay treatment, 
in which the first 1.5 inches of pavement will be milled off and 
replaced with 1.5 inches of fresh asphalt.   This is commonly used 
on roads where the surface has deteriorated to a point where 
other treatments are no longer effective. This will extend the 
useful life of the pavement and reset the treatment cycle of the 
roadway.   

You will see construction equipment and crews of ViaSun, the 
contractor to the City on this project. 

 Detour Route: 
1) Cotton Lane  
2) Elwood Street / El Cidro Drive 
3) Yuma Road 
4) Citrus Road  
 

 
 

Contact Information: 
(623) 932-3010 Option 4 

IMPORTANT 
NOTICE: 

Road Construction 
Expect Delays 

Lower Buckeye Road will 
be restricted to 1 travel 

lane for East bound traffic 
and will be closed to West 

bound traffic.  


